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Bright P-12 College Newsletter 

First Day of School - Preps 2020 

Welcome to our 27 Prep students and their 

families. This photo was taken in our new 

“Sensory Playground” area.   

 

FEBRUARY 

FRI 14th FEB -Primary Assembly 2.50– 3.20pm. 

MON 17 FEB -Bad Aibling students arrive from Germany. 

TUE 18 FEB-Bad Aibling Welcome Assembly Yrs 7.-12. 9.00-9.45am. 

WED 19 FEB -O&M Senior Cricket 

 “ -German Exchange Visit—excursion to Bright  

 “ Art Gallery/Centenary Park 12.00pm-3.20pm. 

THU 20 FEB -German Cultural Exchange—Tennis Club &   

  Morses Creek Visit. 

FRI 21 FEB - Primary Assembly 2.50-3.20pm. 

THU 27 FEB - Primary O&M Swimming (Wangaratta)  

   9.00am-2.00pm. 

FRI 28 FEB - Year 11 Conference. 

 “ - Primary Assembly 2.50pm-3.20pm. 

MARCH 

MON 02 MAR - German Cultural Exchange—Mt Buffalo Day. 

TUES 03 MAR - SCHOOL PHOTO DAY. 

WED 05 MAR - P&C Meeting 6.00-7.30pm. 

THU 05 MAR - Year 7 Immunisations. 

College Calendar 
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Welcome back, and a special welcome to our new students in Prep, 
Year 7 and other year levels, staff and families who have joined the    
College community this year. We have had a smooth and purposeful start 
to the academic year with the students approaching their learning with 
exuberance and settling easily into the routines of instruction.   

Welcome new staff 

We warmly welcome three new staff to Bright P-12 College. Amelia Mel-
lor – English/Humanities Secondary, Myvanwy Jennings – English/
Humanities Secondary and Tamara Wood – Year 5 Primary.  We are in a 
privileged position with increasing numbers to be able to employ        
additional staff who bring to the College new ideas and knowledge of 
current teaching and learning practice. Please take the opportunity to 
welcome our new staff into the community over the next couple of 
weeks as they settle into Bright. 

Bright P-12 College Community Picnic in the Primary Playground 27th 
February 

In recognition of the difficult couple of months the Bright P-12 College 
Community have had and to welcome new families to the College we are 
putting on a Community Picnic in the Primary Playground on the 27th 
February 5.30pm to 7.30pm.  A BBQ, salads, cordial and icy-poles will be 
provided. Bring along your comfy chair and keep the date aside. 

New Misting system in the Stadium 

Over the holidays we installed a new misting system into the Stadium for 
cooling in the summer months. The system was funded through a Federal 
Government grant The Local School’s Community Fund.  

 

New Furniture throughout the College  

With the generosity and hard work of the Fun Run Committee and Bright 
P-12 College funds we have been able to upgrade the majority of our 
classrooms with new chairs and tables. The Bright Fun Run, which started 
in 2011, is now a featured fundraiser for the Parents and Community 
Committee of Bright P-12 College. A huge thank you to everyone involved 
for their continued efforts raising much needed funds for the College. 

New Lockers 

The secondary students now have new lockers in which to store their 
books and electronic devices. The lockers are robust and lockable as well 
as looking very smart. Students need to have a lock on their locker at all 
times to keep their belongings safe.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

College Council Nominations 

College Council is a fantastic way to fully engage with your child’s and the 

community’s school. The Council is the executive body of the College and 

assists in determining the College’s priorities and strategic directions. 

There are also a number of College Council sub-committees which pro-

vide a diverse range of opportunities for parents to become actively 

involved in the College community. A letter explaining College Council 

and asking for nominations has gone home and I would encourage you to 

consider applying for one of these meaningful and purposeful positions.  

Personal Insurance 

Bright P-12 College understands that staff and/or students may some-
times like to bring items of personal property to school.  

The Department of Education and Training does not have insurance for 
personal property of staff, students and visitors. Bright P-12 College does 
not take responsibility for items of personal property that are lost, stolen 
or damaged at school or during school activities. Damage to personal 
property brought to school is the responsibility of the owner of that 
property.  

Bright P-12 College encourages staff and students not to bring items of 
value to school, or to obtain appropriate insurance for such items.  

If students bring items of value to school, they must be stored securely in 
their locker, or handed to a primary teacher if a primary student, until 
the end of the day, when the items may be collected by the student.  

Ambulance Cover/Medical Costs 

Bright P-12 College strongly encourages parents to have up-to-date am-
bulance cover as parents are responsible for any medical expenses such 
as ambulance costs incurred if their child is injured or requires an ambu-
lance at school, or whilst participating in a school activity. 

 
Getting Kids Back To School – State School’s Relief 

In recognition of the hardship and impact of the bushfires over the last 
couple of months support is being offered to help those students affect-

ed by the bushfires in the Alpine Local Government Area to return to 
school. 

Families that have been impacted during the bushfire season can receive 
assistance for each student family member to cover the cost of uniforms, 
including school shoes and other essential educational items. 

The application form has gone home with the youngest in the family, posted 
on Compass and hard copies are available at the Front Office.  

Parent Calendar 

At the end of this newsletter and, a hard copy will be sent home with the 
youngest, is a parent event calendar for Term 1 2020.  
 
Jean Olley—Principal. 

 Principal’s 

Report 

New Secondary Lockers 

1 of the 8 new Stadium misting  system 



 3 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to everyone. It has been a 

pleasure catching up with students and hear-

ing their holiday news. I would like to extend 

a special welcome to our new  students, staff 

and families who have joined the College 

community this year, each bringing new   

experiences and perspectives to our school 

community. 

As the Assistant Principal P to 6 in 2019, my 

role will specifically be Student Management 

and Wellbeing. My focus’ for 2019 will be: 

*Student Management 

*Daily Operations and Organisation 

*Student Wellbeing 

*Empowering Students – Student Voice 

and Agency 

The new Preps have made a wonderful start 

to their schooling. It was so nice to have the 

opportunity to get to know the parents/

carers a little better at our Prep Morning Tea 

on the first day. The preps are settling into 

school-life really well. 

 

SENSORY PLAY SPACE 

It is with great pleasure that I can announce 

that the Sensory Play Space in the Prep to 2 

play area has been open to students since the 

commencement of Term 1. This play space 

was fully funded through a grant application 

nearly 2 years ago now. I would like to thank 

Fiona Hurst who worked tirelessly with the 

Architect and Building Company to complete 

the project and have it signed off. It truly is 

an amazing space for our students.  

 

 

THE 3 TO 6 PLAYGROUND 

Continues to be a work in progress with us 

moving into the FINAL STAGE of works. With 

the tunnel a welcomed addition over the 

Christmas break. This work should be com-

pleted soon. Once again a MASSIVE thank 

you to Fiona and core parent group who have 

worked hard to finalise the  improvement of 

this space. 

 

 

 

UNIFORM 

As we start a new year it is timely to reiterate 

the importance of students wearing uniform. 

If for any reason a student is out of uniform 

they need to have a note from their parent, 

which students can hand to the Classroom 

Teacher. This includes the school hat, which 

is an essential uniform item for Term 1 and 

4. Hats that are not school uniform will be 

removed and students will be asked to sit in 

the Primary Fishbowl area. In regards to foot-

wear, it is important that all students are in 

enclosed toe black shoes. If students have 

Sport during a day they can bring a change of 

shoes so they can wear runners or sneakers.  

 

SWIMMING SPORTS 3 TO 6 

Swimming Sports was a wonderful event for 

all students in Year 3 to 6 that attended.  

Thanks for Daniel Saville as our Sport Coordi-

nator, for his organisation and running of the 

event. A huge thank you to all the staff and 

parents who  attended and supported our 

students at the swimming sports.   

It is important to remember that all staff and 

parents who attend and assist at these events 

follow the Bright P12 College Code of       

Conduct which can be found on our school 

website at www.brightp12.vic.edu.au under 

the policies and procedure tab “Child Safe 

Policies”.  

 
SCHOOL PHOTOS 
These will occur on the 3rd of March and 

again be taken by Arthur Reed. Your young-

est child will bring home information about 

the day and how to order by next week. If 

you do not receive the information please 

make contact with your child’s Classroom 

Teacher. (Information can also be found on 

the last page of the newsletter). 

 

SCHOOL HOURS 

The school hours of operation are 8.30am 

until 3.30pm. Please be mindful that outside 

of these hours the responsibility for supervis-

ing students remains with parents/carers.  

In regards to office operation times, the    

General Office will be open from 8.30am to 

4.00pm to assist with payments, attendance 

and general enquiries and concerns. If you 

need to inform the Office of a school absence 

before or after these times please call and 

leave a message on 0357551166. 

 

 

SMILING MINDS – Back to School Meditation 

I thought some students and parents/carers 

would find this information useful. Smiling 

Minds is a free APP available to smartphone 

or tablet users on iTunes. I am not sure about 

its availability on Android. They have teamed 

up with ABC to create these great little medi-

tations. 

“As we know, the new school year can be a 
stressful time with a lot going on. There are 
new back to school meditations. 
These short 2-minute meditations are tailored 
for students, teachers and parents. 
You can find them in our app under the 

'Mindfully Back to School     Program' or you 

can visit the ABC website.” SMILING MINDS. 

 

PRIMARY STUDENTS RIDING BIKES TO 

SCHOOL 

It is great to see so many Primary Students 

riding their bikes to school whist the weather 

is fantastic. Just a reminder to ALL students 

to please make sure you are stopping at road 

crossings and giving way to traffic. Especially 

in the busy areas around Bakers Gully Road 

and the round-about and then again near the 

Shire Offices. Our Bike Education Program 

which commences in Year 3 and 4 indicates 

the safest way to cross a road is to dismount 

from your bike.  

 

 

RESPECTFUL RELATIONSHIPS curriculum will 

continue in 2020. A copy of our yearly plan-

ner can be found on the last page of this 

newsletter. The assembly presentations will 

also continue this year after being a highlight 

from last year. You can check out the below 

schedule and mark your child’s presentation 

in your calendar. 

Kelli Jacobsen—Assistant Principal P-6 

 

   Assistant  

Principal’s 

P-6 Report 

http://www.brightp12.vic.edu.au
http://smilingmind.cmail20.com/t/j-l-uyhlttl-zkhullilh-h/
http://smilingmind.cmail20.com/t/j-l-uyhlttl-zkhullilh-k/
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I would like to welcome all students and  

families for 2020. After a holiday period that 

for many people was interrupted with      

evacuations and the stress of the bush fires 

we hope that school can provide the routine 

needed for all to get back to a semblance or 

normalcy.  

 Major incidents and natural disasters such as 
fires and floods can be traumatic and stress-
ful for children and young people, with im-
pacts on mental health, wellbeing, and social 
inclusion. Children and young people may be 
more vulnerable to the effects of disaster-
related trauma than adults, as they may have 
less developed coping strategies, are depend-
ent on others for social support, and are at a 
developmentally sensitive period in their 
lives. Women and girls often carry a greater 
burden of negative impacts post emergency, 
due to increased rates of family and sexual 
violence. 
The majority of children and young people 
will recover from disaster experiences with-
out requiring specialised support or inter-
vention. However, in the immediate after-
math of natural disasters, it is normal for 

children and young people to experience and 
show signs of distress. This distress is more 
intensive and long-lasting for some than  
others. In general, around 1 in 4 young     
people directly exposed to a disaster still 
have post-trauma symptoms three months 
after the event. Others may experience less 
severe effects that are nonetheless disruptive 
and distressing. Post-trauma symptoms may 
include:  

 Increased peer conflict or problems 
within social relationships; 

 Behavioural changes (withdrawal or 
‘acting out’ or behaving in aggressive 
ways);  

 Pre-occupation with re-enacting neg-
ative events in plays and stories; 

 Difficulty concentrating on learning; 

 Difficulty talking about traumatic 
events; and 

 Anxieties about safety even when 
threats are no longer evident. 

These effects can negatively impact students’ 
relationships, academic achievement, and 
physical health. If you are noticing these be-
haviour in your child please don’t hesitate to 
contact the school. (Supporting Student Well-
being Post Disaster, Cahill, Shlezinger, Romei 
and Dadvand, 2020) 
With the bushfires being front of mind for us, 
I would like to thank Steve Jenvey, Colin Dud-
ley, Alistair Hurst and Adam Hurst for their 
significant on ensuring the grounds were well 
prepared. You will notice changes to many of 
the gardens beds around the buildings and 
also a reduction in fuel loads across the   
college grounds. A big effort in often trying 
conditions. 

We have continued to implement our School 

Wide Positive Behaviour Supports which 

incorporates our new school values of      

Respect, Effort and Collaboration. SWPBS 

assists schools to improve social, emotional, 

behavioural and academic outcomes for   

children and young people. 

SWPBS allow, teachers and students have 
more time to focus on relationships and 
classroom instruction. Students and staff 
benefit from: 

 Increased respectful and positive 
behaviour 

 Increased time focused on instruction 

 Improved social-emotional wellbeing 

 Positive and respectful relationships 
among students and staff 

 Increased adoption of evidence-
based instructional practices 

 A predictable learning environment 
with improved perceptions of safety 
and increased attendance 

 

To increase the effectiveness of this program 

student and parent voice is required to en-

sure all parties have input into policies and 

procedures. If you would like to be involved 

you can join the SWPBS committee which 

meets twice a Term for approximately 1 

hour. If you would like further information 

please contact either Kelli Jacobsen or my-

self. 

 

Scott Burton—Assistant Principal 7-12 

   Assistant     

Principal’s 

7-12  Report 

S E C O N DA R Y  S R C  Y E A R  L E V E L  R E P R E S E N TAT I V E S  2 0 2 0  
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P R I M A R Y  L E A D E R S  2 0 2 0  

Primary SRC Class Representative 

KIEWA Captains: Jemma 

Ditcham & Theo Heuperman. 

Deputy Captains: Makiah 

McCallum & Aidan Hargreaves 

OVENS Captains: Angus      

Murrells & Heidi McKee.  

Deputy Captains: Chelsea 

Thomas & Mia Sandner.  

BUCKLAND Captains: 

Luca McIntosh & Dot 

Michie. 

Deputy Captains: Sienna 

Baudry & Sophia Roso 

(absent). 
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BRIGHT P-12 COLLEGE CAPTAINS FOR 2020 

Senior Captains: (Centre) 

Zoe Grayson & Oliver English. 

Deputy Captains: 

(Left) Nathaniel West & Nicola 

Smith (Right). 

Junior Captains: 

Noah McMonagle & 

Grace Tomasoni (Right) 

Deputy Captains: 

Alan Grasser &       

Madeline Garrett (Left) 

Bus Captains: 

Harrietville—(Left) Indigo Jones 

Wandiligong—Leia Pywell  (Centre) & 

Robin Mack (Right) 

 

ABSENT: 

Ovens—Luke Saric & Paige Smith 

Buckland—Joe Gray & Maddie Dodd 
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SECONDARY HOUSE SWIMMING SPORTS 
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PRIMARY HOUSE SWIMMING SPORTS 

Last Friday, Bright P-12 College held their annual House 
Swimming Carnival. At a primary level, the trip to      
Myrtleford also doubled as the Alpine District Swimming 
Carnival. House pride, fast swimming and smiling faces 
all featured prominently throughout the day. A big 
thanks must go to all staff who helped out before, during 
and after the carnival; as well as to the huge crowd of 
parents and guests who were there to show their sup-
port. We are now looking forward to the Ovens & Mitta 
Primary Swimming Carnival on Monday 24th February in 
Wangaratta, with the team to be announced shortly.  
 

Daniel Saville 
Primary Sports Coordinator & Year 5 Classroom Teacher 
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PRIMARY HOUSE SWIMMING SPORTS 
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Health Corner with Rosemary Bunge 

Adolescent Health Nurse 

I’m at Bright P-12 College on 

Thursdays Term 1 2020.        

Mondays and Thursdays for 

the rest of the year. 

I can be contacted by email -

bunge.rosemary.k@edumail.

vic.gov.au or on 0438 710 

584. 

 

The key role of the adoles-

cent health nurse is to sup-

port health promotion and 

primary prevention in sec-

ondary schools. Through 

identifying and building on 

existing school initiatives and 

providing appropriate pre-

ventative health care, the 

adolescent health nurse as-

sists the school to better       

support the health and well-

being needs of our students. 

The role encompasses: 

* Health promotion and pri-
mary prevention 

* School community develop-
ment activities 

* Small group work focussing 
on health related discussion 
and information 

* Individual student health 
counselling   

* Advice and referral to assist 
young people in making 
healthy life style choices. 
 
To do this adolescent health 
nurses’ make a Health Pro-
motion Plan that provide a 
structured format for the 
nurse and the school to     
strategically plan, implement 
and evaluate health promo-
tion interventions and activi-
ties. Every 2 years two  spe-
cific health priority areas are 
identified.  
 
At Bright P-12 College those 
are: 
 

1. Mental Health and Well-

being (school engagement) 

To encourage greater self-

esteem by engaging students 

in fostering strong connec-

tions to school and the wider 

community. Eg weekly break-

fast program offered to all 

students P-12, intergenera-

tional learning – visiting local 

aged care weekly, wellbeing 

days for Year 12 students and 

staff. 
 

2.  Sexual health and wellbe-

ing 

Provide up to date sexual 

health and development               

information and support to 

the whole school community. 

To support students to devel-

op a range of social and emo-

tional skills to assist them to 

make positive choices in rela-

tion to their sexual health 

and wellbeing. 

Support classroom education 

sessions of ‘Catching On’          

program 7-10 and support 

middle school ‘Catching on 

Early’ program as part of 

transition program. 

Be available to the whole 
school community for individ-
ual counselling, information 
and referral for sexual health 
matters. 
 

The adolescent health nurse 

is also involved in many other 

health promotion activities 

for both students and staff 

and always open to ideas and 

suggestions of ways they can 

help out in the school com-

munity. 
 

First aid is not the role of the 

adolescent health nurse but 

they are able to support first 

aid staff with incidents that    

occur on the days present if 

needed. 
 

Last Thursday saw the run-
ning of the annual Second-
ary House Swimming Carni-
val under clear blue 
skies.  Team spirit was high 
for all houses with the 
House Captains and Vice 
Captains doing a great  job 
marshalling their troops into 
races and into the pool.  We 
had several parents in at-
tendance who, together with 
the pool staff, all said the 
carnival ran smoothly and 
commented that the students 
all were very well behaved. 
Lots of fun, excitement, 
swimming and bombing 
took place with the three 
houses pushing each other 
for supremacy on the day. 

As always the highlights for 
the day were the fashions on 
the field, the bombing com-
petition and the teacher/

student relays.  Team results 
and age group champions 
will be announced at the end 
of Term Celebration of Suc-
cess Assembly. Qualifiers 
for O&M have already been 
announced and posted on 
Compass and also on the 
stadium notice board in the 
stadium proper.     Permis-
sion forms have also been 
organised for qualifying stu-
dents for this next swim-
ming carnival to be held 
Thursday 5th March at 
Wodonga Waves.  

Thanks to all staff for their 
efforts on the day and also to 
all students for their wonder-
ful support of this event. 

 

Matt Pywell 
Secondary Sport Coordinator 
& Head of HPE faculty. 

Secondary House Swimming Report 

New Instrumental Students 2020 

We offer an extensive Instrumental Music program here at 
Bright P-12 College.  Please read the details on the note at 
the back of this Newsletter for further details. Please contact 
Jason Campbell if you have any questions. 

 

Choirs 2020 

I have started up some choirs this year already. The P-2 choir 
is going to be rehearsing on Thursday at the start of 
lunchtime.  The 3-4 choir is going to be rehearsing on Tues-
day at the start of lunchtime.  Please encourage your child to 
come along if they enjoy singing. There is no cost involved 
and any students in these age groups are welcome to attend. 

 

Ukulele Groups  

I have started up two ukulele groups for 2020.  Students in 
Prep-Year 2 are welcome to come along on Tuesday morning 
to a beginners ukulele group, from 8.15 am in Room 25 the 
new music room. Students from Year 3 and above are       
welcome to come along on Friday morning from 8.15am in 
Room 25 to the advanced ukulele group.  There is no cost 
involved and the emphasis is on fun and musical participa-
tion.   

Hume Regional Music Camp 

I have details about a regional Music Camp happening early 
in Term 2. This is open to any vocalist, rock and roll           
musician, orchestral string player or brass and woodwind 
musician.  Please see Mr. Campbell for further details. 

M U S I C  N E W S  

mailto:bunge.rosemary.k@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:bunge.rosemary.k@edumail.vic.gov.au
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SECONDARY HOUSE  
CAPTAINS FOR 2020 

OVENS 

Captains: Natalie Jenkins & Inish 

Guiney-White. 

Vice-Captains: Jaslyn Brandon & 

Aiden Hoare. 

Deputy Vice-Captains:               

Sam Peppler & Tyler Thomason. 

KIEWA 

Captains: Arnika Filippi & Alex 

Hargreaves. 

Vice-Captains: Lara Pasquinelli & 

Austin Hargreaves. 

Deputy Vice-Captains:  

Chloe Pasquinelli & Rune Follett. 

BUCKLAND 

Captains: Amy Scholl & Reuben 

Cocks-Wheaton. 

Vice-Captains: Lauren Bartlett 

(absent) & Caleb West. 

Deputy Vice-Captains: Kirsten     

Williams & James Logan.  
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COMMUNITY & COLLEGE NOTICES 
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Bright P-12 Instrumental Music Program 2020 
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Bright P-12 Instrumental Music Program 2020 
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 Bright P-12 Instrumental Music Program 2020 
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 Bright P-12 Instrumental Music Program 2020 
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Bright Lions Club Autumn     
Festival Young Ambassador 

Program   

Expressions of Interest are invited from 
eligible young people to enter this year’s 
Bright Autumn Festival Young Ambassa-
dor Program. 

To be run along lines similar to past years, 
this program offers a valuable opportunity 
for entrants to continue to pursue         
personal growth and development, and to 
further their community connection. 

Entrants must be in year 12 or the equiva-
lent.  

For further information, please contact 
Jenni Sgambelloni on 0428501221 (or at 
Bright P-12), or Brian Kelly on 
0417551023.  

Expressions of interest close on 21 Feb 
2020, after which an information session 
will be held at Bright P-12. 

 

 

Community & College Notices 
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All welcome – no experience necessary 

Training at Whorouly Recreation Reserve 

Women’s - Wednesdays 6:00pm 

Youth Girls (U17s and U14s) – Wednesdays 5:30pm 

and some Sundays (contact club for Sunday times 

and dates). 

For more information, visit the Alpine Lions Face-

book page or contact: 

Women’s:    Rod Seymour – 0408 373 310 

Peter Antonello – 0417 344 619 

U17s:    Craig Dent – 0467 611 396 

U14s:    Craig Dent or Emily Hurley – 0439 986 095 

Community & College Notices 

 

 

 

The Bright Fun Run is back in 2020! Sunday the 26th of April. 

There are some exciting changes this year one being the introduction of the 20km Trail event. 

Super early bird registrations are now open, so why not save some money and sign up today.  

There is a distance and surface for everyone. 

Visit www.brightfunrun.com.au  

Super Early Bird - Entries received prior February 19th 2020 10pm 

 2.1km Road - $10 

 5km Road - $20      

 10km Road - $25 

 21.1km Road - $40 

 5km Trail Run - $20 

 10km Trail Run - $25 

 20km Trail Run - $35 

Bright Fun Run 2020 - Save This Date!! 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fl.facebook.com%2Fl.php%3Fu%3Dhttps%253A%252F%252Falpinetiming.com.au%252Frg140%253Ffbclid%253DIwAR3uqfQz1c0Lu9lLxFELxVIdbpEq-pLksH9S5VMbLM2K0pGnQdcSmyv4R8M%26h%3DAT244kgL7rLG2N-lk2cncy3lDxdIFqe
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.brightfunrun.com.au&data=02%7C01%7Ccocks.sally.m%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7C90e995cb6a154478145708d7a45576c7%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637158559288009029&sdata=9wWkSBXdlCIV43G
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri 

Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

Alpine Building  

Permits & Consultants  

For prompt, reliable and efficient building permits and 

inspections 

 Bushfire management advice, 

reports 

 Regulatory building advice 

 Pre-purchase inspections 

 Fire and life safety reports 

 State-wide building permit ser-

vice 

 Owner builder advice and per-
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ADVERTISE YOUR 

BUSINESS HERE 

REASONABLE RATES 
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 Community & College Notices 
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Primary Assembly Presentation Timetable 2020 

New Library Bags for Prep Students  

Mrs Pederick & Ms Matters Prep Class 

Miss Harris Prep Class 
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Bright P-12 College Parent Calendar 2020 


